
01/22/2025 
 
Dear Energy and Natural Resources Committee members 
 
I am writing my testimony to support HB1260 
 
Licenses should be based on current year license availability to residents. Our herd population 
can and has fluctuated dramatically in the course of one year. To allocate licenses based on a 
previous year of a healthy herd where the following season a herd has been decimated by 
environmental conditions is an unfeasible system. It is unfair to both resident and non-resident 
sportsmen allocating tags utilizing this method.  
 
Please vote yes on HB1260 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Matt Williamson 
Minot, ND 


